I-NET OPERATIONS
ANALYST: TERRA ROSE

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$6,026,375
	
	$7,086,382
	
	3.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$87,786
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$520,241
	
	$261,086
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$6,635,000
	
	$7,3478,000
	
	3.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	10.1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	8.6%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Direct user charges and cable fees

	Base Budget Assumptions: Salary and wages adjustments



DESCRIPTION

The King County Department of Information Technology (KCIT) manages the County's institutional fiber optic network (I-Net), which provides high-speed bandwidth for data, voice, video, and internet access to King County, as well as public, education, and municipal partners in the Puget Sound region. I-Net is funded through direct user charges and fees paid by cable television subscribers in unincorporated King County.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The I-Net Operations budget is proposed to increase by 10.1 percent relative to the 2021-2022 Revised Budget. Budget materials indicate that that other than central rate and General Wage Increase adjustments, the proposed budget would add $750,000 to replace I-Net infrastructure that is at the end of its life and upgrade customer devices that will no longer be supported after 2024. According to budget materials, these upgrades would allow I-Net to maintain existing contract service levels. 

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any issues for this budget. 





